
 

 

“Practice hospitality” (Romans 12:9-13) 
 

Thursday, 05 October 2023 
 

Dear Parent(s), carer(s) and students, 
 
It is always slightly strange when we have a four day week, and it doesn’t happen very often, but so it is this 
week with school closed tomorrow to students and then open again on Saturday for our annual Open Morning 
when we expect to welcome in excess of 300 families. 
 
What has been overwhelming this week is the number of students who have volunteered to help out on 
Saturday, some 250+!! This is a wonderful show of commitment from our student body, but also from those 
of you who are no doubt dropping them off and picking them up again, so a huge thank for your support. 
 
This very obvious show of school support and act of service is what makes Hagley the special place it is, reflects 
the importance that school has in our young people’s lives and it is lovely to have so many helping to showcase 
what we offer. 
 
Year 7 
It was a great turn out to last night’s Year 7 Meet the Tutor Evening, thank you to everyone that made it and I 
do hope that having the opportunity to meet your child’s tutor and discover how they have settled in was 
worthwhile, as well as the chance to sample some of the food on service at lunchtimes in the canteen. In the 
coming days we will send a survey to you to get some specific feedback. 
 
Transport 

We have received reports of some isolated incidents of poor behaviour by students who catch the trains from 

Hagley and alight at Stourbridge. If your child is on this route please remind them of their responsibility to 

behave in a way that is always in keeping with the values and expectations that we set at school and at home. 

 

Student Successes 

It is wonderful to share with you this week the achievements of Mason in Year 7 who, 

the weekend before last, performed in the Inter-Regional Challenge Cup Tumbling 

Championships at the National Indoor Arena in Birmingham winning the gold medal 

and being crowned national champion. 

 

Here he is with his gold medal. What an amazing achievement and a credit to himself, 

his family and his school. 

 

Please remember to keep us in touch with your child’s achievements outside of 

school that we can celebrate. 



 
 
 

School attendance 

Student attendance will remain high on our agenda this year and rebuilding 

pre-pandemic resilience to always be in school can be achieved and we have 

already seen good signs this term. We are running competitions in school to 

recognise and reward good attendance. So far Year 7 are setting the standard 

with the highest attendance every week since the start of term, but other 

years are hot on their heels.  

 

We will also be running a competition for individual student attendance and 

every student will get a raffle ticket for every week they have 100% 

attendance between now and Christmas. That’s a maximum of 10 raffle tickets 

they could earn. All raffle tickets will go into a hat on the last day of the 

Christmas term and the winning ticket in each year group will take home a £50 

Christmas shopping voucher. 

 

Online Safety 

The online safety world is reporting the increase in young people chatting to 

strangers on the site ‘Omegle’. This site is blocked at school but might not be 

at home. Omegle is a website that pairs random strangers for live text or video 

chat. Omegle markets itself as a great way to meet new friends. However, it 

has been known to include pornography and inappropriate content with in its 

chats. 

 

There is a full (readable) copy of the advice in this poster at the end of this 

letter. 

 

 

KS4 Curriculum Guide 

Mr Trickett wrote to parents/carers of children in KS4 today and shared with them an 

updated copy of our curriculum booklet for GCSE and Level 2 studies.  

 

This booklet is a great resource and guide to help children though KS4 and ensure 

parents/carers are clear on curriculum content, examinations boards and resources . 

 

You can access the booklet by visiting our website at this link:  

Key Stage 4 Information Booklet 2023 2024.pdf (hagleyrc.worcs.sch.uk) 

 

Homework/Assignments in Arbor 

This year our updated homework policy means that all homework should be set for students in Arbor with the 

additional option for students to record it in their planners. This means parents/carers, as well as students, can 

see the homework set. I am aware that there is still work to be done to insure consistency with this policy 

change and we are working to resolve this.  

 

Please note that we currently do not use the system in Arbor to record submission of homework/assignments 

but you can be confident your child has done their homework if they haven’t been allocated a homework 

detention.  

https://www.hagleyrc.worcs.sch.uk/Files/Download/1385eeb1-3441-4671-9e38-fd01188b6a0b/bf4f6213-5c65-4c32-9926-8043acfaeabf/Key%20Stage%204%20Information%20Booklet%202023%202024.pdf


 
 
 

Family Mass 

On Thursday 19th October we will be holding the first of our family masses at 6pm and Mr Miastowski (Assistant 

Principal: Catholic Life) has written to you all today to advertise this but a reminder that you can inform us of 

your attendance at Mass via this link: https://forms.office.com/e/8MztYM7qiq 

  

The Mass will also be an opportunity to support our students who are planning to go on pilgrimage to Lourdes 

next May and refreshments will be available after Mass for a donation to their cause. 

 

Mass at Our Lady and All Saints, Stourbridge 

On Saturday 18th November the 5pm Mass at Our Lady and All Saints Stourbridge will be said for Hagley family 

past and present. It would be lovely if you could join us on this very poignant date. 

 

Extra-curricular timetable in Performing Arts 

This week we were delighted to welcome back to school Miss McKee from maternity leave and the Performing 
Arts extra-curricular timetable is already in full swing with “Matilda” auditions last night. The full extra-
curricular timetable is below: 
 

 Lunchtime After School 

Monday KS4 and KS5 Dance  

Tuesday Year 8 Dance  

Wednesday Year 9 Dance Production rehearsals 

Thursday BTEC Performing Arts  

Friday Year 7 Dance  
 
Wear it Pink 
On Friday 20th October we will be supporting the Breast Cancer 
Now awareness campaign “Wear it pink”. All students and staff 
are encouraged to wear something pink on the day and bring in a 
cash donation to this important charity that I am confident has 
touched many of our lives. I know it has mine. 
 
Students can choose to wear pink socks, a pink tie, pink hair band/bobbles or perhaps a pink ribbon pin. 
However, all other normal uniform items must be worn. I hope you and your children can support this worthy 
cause. 
 
That just leaves me to wish you all every blessing and a wonderful weekend ahead. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Mr J Hodgson        
Principal  
Forthcoming Events and Calendared items 
Autumn 1: 

https://forms.office.com/e/8MztYM7qiq


 
 
 

• Teacher Training Day    06 October (School closed to all students) 
• Open Morning    07 October 
• Family Mass    19 October @ 6pm 
• Sixth Form Open Evening   25 October @ 6pm 
• Break up for half term   27 October 


